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Mayor’s 
Message 

 As citizens of this great country, we 
are given the privilege of casting our 
votes for individuals of our choice to 
preside in positions of authority and 
make the best decisions for our City, 
State and Country. 
 Voting is a freedom that should be 
exercised by every individual.  It is how 
we keep good policies in place and 
change policies that need changing. 
 The world is in turmoil. Our 
government has difficult decisions 
ahead, and we, as a society, have a strong 
voice that needs to be heard.  The best 
way for you to speak your voice and 
ensure your elected officials are doing 
what is best, is to cast your vote this 
November.  Every official in Midway, 
every official in the State of Utah, every 
official in Washington D.C. has been 
given their position through our votes; 
the citizens of the United States of 
America. 
 Remember, the next time you hear 
something on T.V. or read something in a 
newspaper that you may disagree with, 
it can be changed by a vote.  Every vote 
counts!  Your vote counts!  
 Before November, I would encourage 
each of you to read important voting 
information found on the Lt. Governor’s 
website www.elections.utah.gov. This 
site contains factual information on 
candidates and elections. 

Your Vote Counts 

What is the Utah Judicial Performance Evaluation Commission and 
what does it do? 
The Judicial Performance Evaluation Commission (JPEC) was established by 
the legislature in 2008. Its goals are: 
 To collect and disseminate valid information about each judges 

performance so that voters may make informed decisions about whether 
or not to retain that judge in office. 

 To provide judges with useful feedback about their performance so that 
they may become better judges and to thereby improve the quality of the 
judiciary as a whole; 

 To promote public accountability of the judiciary while ensuring that the 
judiciary continues to operate as an independent branch of government. 

 As judges stand for retention elections, the Commission makes a public 
recommendation regarding whether the judge should be retained in office. The 
voters ultimately decide whether or not each judge will continue to serve in 
office. 
 For information on each judge, and all other individuals running for office, 
visit the Lt. Governor’s website and review the sample ballots provided. 
 

Making Informed Voting Choices & Decisions 

 If asked, would you be able to provide information about what the November 
voting ballot contains?  Can you name Midway’s legislative representative?  
 This November, residents will be electing several judges presiding in various 
courts. Below is information that may assist your decision as you cast your 
vote.  

 The Wasatch County Health Department will 
be visiting the Midway City Offices in October 
to provide flu shots for all residents who are 
interested. You will need to bring a photo I.D. 
and a copy of your medical insurance card.  
Vaccinations will be available for residents 
 

 

who do not have insurance coverage for a nominal fee. If you notify the City in 
advance, a measles vaccination can also be provided.  
 Watch the Midway City website for information on the date and time in 

October for the Health Department’s visit.  www.midwaycityut.org. 

 
 

It’s Time For Your Flu Shot 

 

The Wasatch County Health Department accepts the 
following insurances: 

 Altius   

 Medicaid  

 Medicare 

 PEHP  

 Select Health  

 United Health Care  

 

http://www.elections.utah.gov/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
November  Events December Events (Continued)  
Nov.   4

th
  VOTING DAY – Be sure and vote Dec. 6

th
 – 7

th
  Cottages for the Children 10:00am – 6:00pm 

Nov. 11
th

   Veteran’s Day Observed      County Event Center, Heber – Free 
Nov. 12

th
  City Council – Comm. Center  7:00pm Dec. 10

th
  City Council – Community Center 7:00pm   

Nov. 19
th

  Planning Commission – Comm. Center 7:00pm Dec. 12
th

  One Voice Children’s Choir – Town Hall 7:30pm 
Nov. 24

th
  Ice Skating Rink Opens (weather permitting)  Sponsored by High Valley Arts/ Tickets $10 & $15 

Nov. 27
th

 Thanksgiving Day – 5K Turkey Trot Race Dec. 15
th

  Town Christmas Party – Town Hall  7:00pm Free  
 Town Hall – 9:00am (Entry Fee Required) Dec. 16

th
  Hanukkah begins 

December Events Dec. 17
th

  Planning Commission – Community Center 7:00pm 
Dec. 6

th
 – 7

th
  Swiss Christmas 10:00am – 8:00pm Town Hall Dec. 19-20 Christmas Talent Spectacular – Town Hall 7:30 Free 

Dec. 6
th

 - 8
th

  Interfaith Creche Exhibit 11:00am – 8:00pm Dec. 22
nd

  Swiss Chorus & Bell Ringers – Town Hall 7:00pm Free 
 Town Hall and Community Center - Free Dec. 25

th
  Christmas Day  

  

 Midway City Treasurer Retires 

 

Not many of us these days can say that we 
held the same job for 34 years, but Gay 
Motley can. Most of us can’t remember a 
time when Gay wasn’t in the City office to 
greet everyone with a smile and an 
answer to almost any question a resident 

or visitor might have. Gay always had the best interests of 
the City in mind when decisions needed to be made.  
 When asked what her retirement plans were, Gay’s 
answered by saying she just plans on being a grandmother 
and spending lots more time with her family. 
 The City will definitely miss her, and wishes her the very 
best in retirement.  If you see her out and about, make sure 
and say hello.  Thanks Gay! 

 

 Upon Gay Motley’s retirement, the 
City Council officially appointed 
Jennifer Sweat as the new Midway City 
Treasurer at their September meeting.  
Jennifer has been the City Accounts 
Payable and Planning/Zoning Assistant 
for the past two years, and brings a 
wealth of knowledge with her from 15 
years working in accounting at the 
Homestead. 
  

 Midway City Council Appoints New Treasurer  

 She is a lifetime resident of Center Creek. Outside work she 
enjoys reading, attending live theater, and spending time 
with family. 
 Jennifer looks forward to getting to know each of you and 
becoming a helpful source of information. 

Frequently Asked Questions About Your Water Bill 

 These are some of the most frequently asked questions that the City receives from residents regarding water bills. 
Hopefully, they will answer questions that you may have had as well. 
 
1. Is this a monthly bill, or a quarterly bill?  Quarterly. Every January, April, July and October you will get a bill. 

2. Why do I sometimes receive multiple bills in the summer?  The computer automatically generates a bill each month if you 
have any overages or outstanding balances due. This does not mean that your bill is past due, it just means that there is an 
outstanding balance or overage that you owe, and you have until the end of the quarter to pay the bill.  It is simply a 
reminder. 

3. How many gallons of water am I allotted? 30,000 of culinary water per quarter. 
4. When does the City read the water meters?  From May through September – at the beginning of each month. 
5. What do the codes “PB” or  “MC” on my bill mean?  The explanation of those codes, along with other codes, are found on 

the back of your billing card.  (For example: PB = Previous Balance). 
6. If I rent my home, can I put the bill in the renter’s name?  No. Billings are kept in the home owners’ name. 
7. Do you charge late fees?  No. 
8. How far past due can my bill be before I received a cut-off notice?  If you have not paid your bill by the end of the quarter, 

and your next quarterly bill is run, you have 10 business days to pay your previous quarter’s payment that is now past 
due before receiving a cut-off notice. If you do receive a door hanger cut-off notice, you then have three business days to 
pay the bill or your water will be shut off.  At that time, your first violation shut-off fee will be $25.00 for reconnection.  
Any subsequent shut-offs for non-payment will be a $400.00 reconnection fee. In order get your water turned back on, 
your account must be paid-in-full; including the $400.00. 

9. Do you read water meters all year long? No. Water meters are not read between October 1st and April 1st. During that time, 
you do receive a quarterly base rate bill that is still due the end of each quarter. You will not be charged water overages 
during the winter. 



 

 

  

 
 

 The Midway Boosters “flagship” event, The Annual Swiss Days, was 

held on Labor Day weekend.  Blessed by beautiful weather, the crowds 

were large on both Friday and Saturday.  Unfortunately, there is no way 

to accurately monitor the number of visitors Swiss Days attracts to 

Midway.  Between Swiss Days and The Sheep Dog Festival at neighboring 

Soldier Hollow, many people got to see firsthand the beautiful valley we 

are fortunate to live in.  A special thanks goes out to Andy Peirce as chair- 

 

Midway Boosters Host Swiss Days 2014 

man and his entire Swiss Days Committee.  It is equally difficult to estimate the number 

of volunteer service hours required to put on a community celebration of such a 

magnitude.  Thanks to everyone who participated! 

 We now look forward to our next sponsored events, the combined Swiss Christmas 

and Creche Exhibit to be held on Friday and Saturday, December 5th and 6th, 2014. 

 This has become a magical holiday “kickoff” weekend.  Swiss Christmas will be held 

in historic Town Hall and will feature merchant booths displaying holiday gifts for sale, 

and and all day entertainment on the stage.  The Crèche exhibit will be held in the Community Center where numerous nativity 

scenes will be displayed.   While not of the same magnitude as Swiss Day’s, organizing the Creche exhibit requires a large 

number of people.  If anyone is interested in helping, please contact Tonya Hoopes, Committee Chairperson, at 281-871-1584. 

Also on Town Square will be a heated tent serving delicious food and warming drinks for visitors to stop by and enjoy.  The 

addition of the food tent was a new and welcome addition last year.  Additionally, ice-skating will be available at Midway’s 

Community Skating rink also on Town Square.  Please mark your calendar now and plan to invite your friends and family to 

join with you and us for this special weekend.   

Thank you,      The Midway Boosters   

 

  

 

 

Here are some reminders from the City to review and 
make sure your property is ready for winter.  
 Parking.  Vehicles  parked on a public street or right-of-
way for more than 48 hours will be towed at the owners 
expense.  
 Mailboxes.   It is the duty of the property owner to 
remove accumulated snow and windrows of snow from 
over and around mailboxes for a distance of not less than 
three feet on all sides. The City is not responsible or liable 
for damage or destruction caused by the City or any other 
person or entity to sprinklers, mailboxes, lights, plants, 
trees, shrubs, landscaping or other improvements of any 
kind located within the public right-of-way. 
 Snow Removal Priorities for Public Streets.  The City 
may provide snow removal on public streets on a priority 
basis. First, major City roads and school bus routes; 

 

Second, main City roads; Third, minor City roads and cul-
de-sacs; Fourth, other City roads. It shall be the duty of 
every homeowners association, property owner, or other 
entity having control over a private street to provide 
regular and adequate snow removal service.  
Snow Storage on Site.  It is the duty of all property owners 
and property owners associations to make arrangements 
for the storage of accumulated snow. All owners, 
associations, employees, agents and contractors, shall 
confine the accumulated snow to their premises. Snow from 
private property shall not be placed, shoveled or pushed 
onto public property, roads or rights-of-way.  
From November 15th through April 1st it is unlawful to park 
any vehicle within three feet of any City street or public 
right-of-way in all residential zones during snow clean up 
periods. 

 

Snow Season Reminders for Residents 



 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

High Valley Arts Sponsors One Voice Children’s Choir December 12th 

     Heber Valley residents have a wonderful opportunity this December to participate in a one-time performance by One 

Voice Children’s Choir at the Midway Town Hall on Friday, December 12 at 7:30 p.m. The choir is directed by Masa Fukuda.  

Tickets for the concert go on sale at HighValleyArts.org on October 15 - $15 adults, $10 children.  Tickets will sell out quickly 

and most likely will not be available at the door the night of the performance.  Phone orders will be also available at 435-

657-5007 beginning on October 15.  

 Attendees at High Valley Arts’ Eighth Annual Dinner Theater Fundraiser (December 12th) will have front row seats for the 

One Voice Children’s Choir performance.  Tickets go on sale online October 15 at $75/person. Don’t miss this elegantly 

decorated, gourmet dinner Christmas tradition. 

 One Voice Children’s Choir recently advanced to the Semi-Finals in America’s Got Talent and is comprised of children ages 

four through seventeen who live in northern Utah along the Wasatch Front, Park City area, and Wasatch County and 

currently includes 3 children from Heber Valley.  The choir meets year-round and performs over 50 times each year.  

Director Masa Fukuda is an international award-winning composer, arranger, and producer.  One of his recent achievements 

is a YouTube video with the Children’s Choir and Alex Boye featuring his arrangement of “Let It Go” from the movie “Frozen” 

which was filmed in Midway’s Ice Castles last winter.  The video had over 40 million views on YouTube and catapulted One 

Voice Children’s Choir into stardom. Don’t miss this one-time opportunity! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Want to Be a Star?  Participate in HVAF’s Christmas Talent Spectacular 

December 19th  and 20th 
 Join High Valley Arts Christmas Talent Spectacular which will showcase talented people from Wasatch County at 

performances on December 19th and 20th at 7:00pm in the Midway Town Hall with a Best of Show Prize of $500.  Talents of 

all kinds are invited, ages 10 through 100+.  Numbers must be 5 minutes or less on a Christmas theme and will be judged by 

out-of-county judges.  The winner of each age group will receive a $100 cash award.  First Round Judging will be November 

11 and 15 at the Midway Community Center.  Presenters will be selected at that time for the December 19th and 20th 

performances.  Online applications are available at HighValleyArts.org – Christmas Talent Spectacular.  The evening 

promises to be an exciting array of the best talent in Wasatch County.  Share YOUR talent!!  

 

 

  

Town Christmas Party  
  

 Come and celebrate with us at the Town Christmas Party on Monday, December 15th.  Admission is free and there will be 

a program with performances from the Swiss Miss Royalty, the Swiss Children’s Chorus and High Valley Singers.  Everyone 

will receive a bag of candy and Santa will be there to meet all the kids! Festivities begin at 7:00pm in the Town Hall. All 

residents are invited. We look forward to seeing you there! 

 


